AND COMMERCE

Subcommittee on Health
Subcommittee on Oversight and Investigations

DOCTORS CAUCUS Vice-Chairman

Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515–3813

April 27, 2022

Chairwoman Rosa DeLauro House Appropriations Committee H-307 The Capitol Washington, D.C. 20515 Ranking Member Kay Granger House Appropriations Committee 1016 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for 3 replacement busses for Amtran in fiscal year 2023.

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Amtran, located at 3301 Fifth Avenue, Altoona, PA, 16602. The funding would be used for the purchase 3 replacement buses from US bus manufacturer Gillig through a statewide procurement process.

Amtran helps individuals and strengthens our community. Our bus service helps people get where they need to go. We help working people get to their jobs. We help older people age in place instead of having to move out of their home. We help people with disabilities maintain their independence. We help college students get to class so that they can avoid the added expense of owning a car.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

John Joyce, M.D.

Member of Congress